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	PARTICULARS OF PROPOSED WORKS: 
	Proposed conversion of barn and outbuildings into 2no. dwellings, incorporating new garden room, entrance extension and package treatment plant.

	AT:  Bailey Hall Barn Hurst Green Lancashire 

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice that Listed Building Consent has been refused for the execution of the works referred to above for the following reasons(s):



	1
	The proposal would be unduly harmful to the agricultural character (including setting) and significance of the listed building and the setting of other listed buildings within the manorial complex because of the loss of the barn's open interior with its impressive proportions, long sight lines and interesting juxtaposition of contemporary cruck -frame and box-frame traditions, the break-up of its large and unbroken roofslopes by prominent, conspicuous and visually intrusive rooflights, and the introduction of prominent, conspicuous, visually intrusive and overtly domestic fenestration and garden room and glazed link extensions. This would be contrary to Policies ENV20 and ENV19 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan. 



	2
	Insufficient information has been submitted to establish the impact of residential conversion upon the fabric, character and significance of the listed building's timber framing. This is contrary to Policy ENV20 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan which states that the most important features of any listed building will be preserved. 

	
	

	Note(s)


	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
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